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CHLORINATING COMPOSITION by  

Monsanto

EXTRA GRANULAR

CAS No: 2244-21-5

ACTIVE INGREDIENT: 
Potassium dichloro-s-triazinetrione .............99%
INERT INGREDIENTS:................................ 1%

                                                       100%

Available Chlorine..............................59%

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

DANGER !

FIRST AID ( PRACTICAL TREATMENT )

IF SWALLOWED, drink promptly a large quantity of milk, egg
whites, gelatin solution, or, if these are not available, drink
large quantities of water. Avoid alcohol.

IF ON SKIN, immediately brush off excess chemical and flush with
plenty of water. Remove contaminated clothing. Wash clothing
before reuse. If irritation persists, call a physician.

IF IN EYES, flush with plenty of water. Get medical attention.

IF INHALED, remove person to fresh air. Call a physician.

NOTE TO PHYSICIAN: Probable mucosal damage may contraindicate the
use of gastric lavage.

LOT NO.           PACKER

MONSANTO

NET/LEGAL 300 LB.                      136.08 KG



REG. NO.: 18226  P.C.P. Act 

OXIDIZER

Potassium dichloro-s-triazinetrione

PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS

Hazard to Humans and Domestic Animals

DANGER! HIGHLY CORROSIVE. CAUSES IRREVERSIBLE EYE DAMAGE. CAUSES
BURNS TO SKIN. IRRITATING TO NOSE AND THROAT. MAY BE FATAL IF
SWALLOWED. WILL BURN WITH THE EVOLUTION OF CHLORINE AND EQUALLY
TOXIC GASES.

Do not get in eyes, on skin or on clothing. Wear goggles or face
shield and rubber gloves when handling. Avoid breathing dust or
fumes. Wash thoroughly with soap and water after handling. Remove
and wash contaminated clothing before reuse.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARD 

This product is toxic to fish. Do not discharge into lakes,
streams, ponds, or public waters unless in accordance with an
NPDES Permit. For guidance, contact the regional office of the
EPA.

PHYSICAL OR CHEMICAL HAZARD

STRONG OXIDIZING AGENT. WILL BURN WITH THE EVOLUTION OF CHLORINE
AND EQUALLY TOXIC GASES. CONTACT WITH WATER SLOWLY LIBERATES
IRRITATING AND HAZARDOUS CHLORINE-CONTAINING GASES. DECOMPOSES AT
460EF. to 480EF. WITH LIBERATION OF HARMFUL GASES.

Mix only with water. Use clean, dry utensils. Do not add this
product to any dispensing device containing remnants of any other
product. Such use may cause a violent reaction leading to fire or
explosion. Contamination with moisture, organic matter, or other
chemicals may start a chemical reaction with generation of heat,
liberation of hazardous gases, and possible generation of fire



and explosion.

IN CASE OF FIRE: if possible isolate container in open air or
well ventilated area. Flood with large volume of water.

IN CASE OF CONTAMINATION OR DECOMPOSITION: do not reseal
container.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

It is a violation of Federal law to use this product in a manner
inconsistent with its labelling.

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY. THIS PRODUCT IS INTENDED FOR REPACKING
OR FORMULATING AS A DISINFECTANT, SANITIZER, BACTERICIDE,
FUNGICIDE OR ALGICIDE. Repackagers or formulators must obtain
their own EPA Registration Number to legally market this product
for these uses.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL

STORAGE: Retie polyethylene liner after each use and keep
container tightly closed. Store in a dry place. Do not allow
water to get into container. Keep container off wet floors. Do
not contaminate water, food or feed by storage or disposal.

DISPOSAL: Wastes of this pesticide may cause irreversible eye
damage and burns to skin and may be dangerous. Improper disposal
of excess pesticide, spray mixture, or rinsate is a violation of
Federal law. If these wastes cannot be disposed of by use
according to label instructions, contact your State Pesticide or
Environmental Control Agency, or the Hazardous Waste
representative at the nearest EPA Regional office for guidance.

CONTAINER DISPOSAL: Completely empty liner by shaking and tapping
sides and bottom to loosen clinging particles. Empty residue into
application equipment. Then dispose of liner in a sanitary
landfill or by incineration if allowed by State and local
authorities. If drum is contaminated and cannot be reused,
dispose of in the same manner.

EPA Est. No. 524-LA-1 
EPA Reg. No. 524-105
892.62-259.19/53

(R)Trademark of MONSANTO COMPANY, 



ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 
63167 U.S.A

Tel (314) 694-1000

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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